Howard S.F. Randolph "La Jolla Year by Year" Papers, 1869-1951

Finding aid created by La Jolla Historical Society staff using RecordEXPRESS La Jolla Historical Society 7846 Eads Avenue
La Jolla, California 92037 (858) 459-5335 https://lajollahistory.org/2023

Descriptive Summary

Title: Howard S.F. Randolph "La Jolla Year by Year" Papers, 1869-1951

Dates: c1935 - 1955

Collection Number: DB003

Creator/Collector: La Jolla Historical Society

Extent: 2 linear feet

Repository: La Jolla Historical Society, La Jolla, California 92037

Abstract: The Howard S.F. Randolph "La Jolla Year by Year" Papers, 1869-1951, document the correspondence and other materials used to research Randolph's book on the history of La Jolla. The bulk of the collection consists of correspondence to and from Mr. Randolph during the period 1942 through 1951, as well as notes from newspapers and other sources spanning the period 1869 through 1940. Genealogical research notes include the following families: Boodey, Botsford, Eligood, Furber, Griffin, Harwood, Held, Kelley, Lee, Libby, McGilvery, Mills, Morrill, and Mudgett. The correspondence documented various La Jolla infrastructure topics: water, utilities, sewers, rail transportation, as well as the development of: churches, public facilities (library, post office, and schools), social organizations (bath house, Beach and Tennis Club, Woman's Club) and various businesses. A separate group of items includes hand drawn maps and notes from newspaper articles. The topics in this Collection pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Language of Material: English

Access: The Collection is open for research

Publication Rights: The La Jolla Historical Society holds the copyright to any unpublished materials

Preferred Citation: Courtesy of the La Jolla Historical Society

Acquisition Information: DB003

Biography/Administrative History: Howard S.F. Randolph was a historian and genealogist from New England and a former editor of the New York Genealogical and Biographical Magazine. Randolph advocated greater recognition of local history in the community, particularly regarding La Jolla's development during the 1880s and '90s. Working with the Library Association of La Jolla, Randolph established a Historical Committee that gathered photographs and documentation resulting in his seminal book "La Jolla: Year by Year." The book's publication triggered increased interest in local history among La Jollans. With the community's support, Randolph's collection grew, becoming the nucleus of the collection of images and documents maintained today by the La Jolla Historical Society.

The La Jolla Historical Society inspires and empowers the community to make La Jolla's diverse past a relevant part of contemporary life.

The La Jolla Historical Society's Collections encompass over 80 years of actively collecting archival material, books, maps, scrapbooks, ephemera, fine art, newspapers, street and land use files, business and personal documents and historic and archaeological artifacts. The Society boasts over 20,000 photographs, over 1000 postcards, 400-plus architectural drawings and approximately 200 oral history recordings.

Collecting was initiated by Howard Randolph and volunteers on the historical committee of the Library Association of La Jolla. The Collection began by gathering photographs and documentation in the late 1930s, which later became the nucleus of the La Jolla Historical Society's Collections. The Society was created in 1963.

Through many moves in location the Society continued collecting and expanding. Accumulated Collections took on its current construct in 2010 after the renovation of the La Jolla Historical Society's campus of structures in central La Jolla, which consists of the 1904 Wisteria Cottage and 1940s Balmer Annex used for exhibits and programming, and a 1909 cottage used for business and research offices. The late Ellen Browning Scripps' 1916 automobile garage was also renovated and now houses the Collection in a modern collections storage facility. Materials are housed in archival boxes, sleeves, envelopes and other archival-safe materials and are cared for according to standards and best practices of the museum profession. In 2016, the Society initiated new PastPerfect Museum Software to manage and catalog its Collections and in 2018 started using the Online Archive of California to upload searchable information from its Collections to enable improved public access. The Society will continue these processes and look forward to utilizing new opportunities to collect, preserve and share the history of La Jolla.

Scope and Content of Collection: The Howard S.F. Randolph "La Jolla Year by Year" Papers, 1869-1951, document the correspondence and other materials used to research Randolph's book on the history of La Jolla. The bulk of the collection consists of correspondence to and from Mr. Randolph during the period 1942 through 1951, as well as notes from newspapers and other sources spanning the period 1869 through 1940. Genealogical research notes include the following families: Boodey, Botsford, Eligood, Furber, Griffin, Harwood, Held, Kelley, Lee, Libby, McGilvery, Mills, Morrill, and Mudgett. The correspondence documented various La Jolla infrastructure topics: water, utilities, sewers, rail transportation, as well as the development of: churches, public facilities (library, post office, and schools), social organizations (bath house, Beach and Tennis Club, Woman's Club) and various businesses. A separate group of items includes hand drawn maps and notes from newspaper articles. The topics in this Collection pertain to the history and heritage of La Jolla, California; its people, places and events. A container list is included on the PDF and HTML versions.

Container List Below

DB003 – Howard S. F. Randolph Collection Box 1

Howard S. F.	
Randolph -	
Container:	Box, files
Articles	Article. (Includes 1 Duplicate) (Marjorie Fleming Hutchinson) "A Brief History of Howard S. F. Randolph Historical Collection of Memorabilia of La Jolla" April 30, 1965.
	Article. (Carol Olten) (Timekeeper) "Wordsmithing S. F." Article on Howard S. F. Randolph and his legacy preserved at the La Jolla Historical Society. Fall 2020.
	Brochure. (La Jolla Real Estate Broker's Association, Inc.) "La Jolla In Fabulous Southern California". Found in Schaelchlin's book. 1974.
	Booklet. (James Leftwich) "La Jolla's House of Many Legends" Found in Schaelchlin's book. La Jolla Press. 1960.
	Letter. From Pat Schaelchlin to Mrs. Herbert Hobler about archival material. Found in Schaelchlin's book. July 30, 1988.
	Magazine. "In Memoriam Robert Mosher, 1921-2015" Found in the November 21, 1946, edition of <i>La Jolla Year by Year".</i> 2015.
Correspondence (1:2)	Letter. (Handwritten) Joshua L. Baily Jr. speaks to Howard S. F. Randolph about their next appointment. May 30, 1944.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Joshua L. Baily Jr. reviews with Howard S. F. Randolph the possible locations where the photograph was taken. July 14, 1947.
	Letter. From Mrs. J. Mills Boal to Howard S. F. Randolph regarding a picture and notes by Dr. J. Mills Boal about the "Little Brown Church". April 5, 1943.
	Letter. Mrs. J. Mills Boal replies to a letter by Howard S. F. Randolph about what she knows of La Jolla and of the pictures she sent. July 19, 1943.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Mrs. Franklin L. Barnes, daughter-in-law of E. Y. Barnes, answers questions from Howard S. F. Randolph about La Jolla. March 8, 1944.
	Letter. Frederick L. Botsford informs Howard S. F. Randolph that his second cousin, Frederick Ashton Terrill, and his wife, Addie P. Terrill, will be assisting him in his research of La Jolla. May 10, 1943.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Marion B. S. Weatherill, also known as Mrs. Robert T. Weatherill, sends Howard S. F. Randolph the genealogy of Dr. Eli Herbert Botsford from 1639, including Frank Terrill Botsford. April 14, 1943.
	Letter. Howard S. F. Randolph requests that Frederick Ashton Terrill and Addie P. Terrill contribute memorabilia to the exhibition dedicated

to Frank Terrill Botsford. September 27, 1950. Letter. (Handwritten) Addie P. Terrill describes details in Frank Terrill Botsford's diary to Howard S. F. Randolph, mentioning Ellen Mills. October 16, 1943. Letter. Howard S. F. Randolph sent 10 questions to the Library Association of La Jolla about the Mills and Botsford families in La Jolla. Notes. (Handwritten) Addie P. Terrill answered Howard S. F. Randolph's 10 questions and included a timeline of events from Frank Terrill Botsford's diary. Letter. (Handwritten) Addie P. Terrill invites Mr. and Mrs. Howard S. F. Randolph to talk about La Jolla's history. January 30, 1944. Letter. (Handwritten) Addie P. Terrill invites Howard S. F. Randolph to her house, directing him with a sketch. February 13, 1944. Map. A hand drawn sketch of the streets surrounding the Terrill property, pointing Howard S. F. Randolph to the home from the bus stop. "1944". Letter. (Handwritten) Addie P. Terrill describes an encounter in La Jolla where an unknown woman meets Frederick Ashton Terrill, which reminded them of verses Mr. Terrill had written in "A La Jolla Romance". October 10, 1945. Letter. Irvin N. Cross, from the Alexander Hamilton School, mentions to Howard S. F. Randolph that he collected the list of principals of the school from 1911. November 1, 1945. Letter. Irvin N. Cross includes a list of principals that served in La Jolla Schools (not included). November 6, 1945. Letter. Irvin N. Cross replies to corrections made by Howard S. F. Randolph to the list. November 15, 1945. Letter. John Davidson, from the San Diego Historical Society, informed Howard S. F. Randolph about their archives and how they could assist his research. July 28, 1942. Letter. (Handwritten and typed) Edward M. Davis sent Mr. Locke an explanation as to if there was an "Indian" name for La Jolla. February 20, 1943. Letter. Edward M. Davis replies to a letter from Howard S. F. Randolph about when water was delivered to La Jolla Park. March 4, 1943. Letter. Thomas A. Davis, Vice President of Brown Schools, informs Howard S. F. Randolph about the history of the schools. March 20, 1945. Letter. (Handwritten) Kathryn Gates Frazer sent Howard S. F. Randolph research materials including two photographs of the cove. (Not included) June 16, 1943. Letter. W. C. Crandall, on behalf of the Library Association of La Jolla, share their appreciation of Howard S. F. Randolph's research. June 4, 1944. Postcard. (Handwritten) A. H. wrote to Howard S. F. Randolph about

	their summers in San Diego in 1891 and 1892. October 4, 1943.
	Postcard. (Handwritten) Mrs. George M. Hawley was unable to answer
	Howard S. F. Randolph's questions, so she referred him to Miss
	Josephine T. Chase. August 26, 1944.
	Postcard. (Handwritten) Edith Hawley, or Mrs. George M. Hawley,
	writes to Howard S. F. Randolph, dating the lease of a building around
	1894-95. September 11, 1944.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Edith Hawley mentions George Hawley's
	friendship with Miss Murray. May 24.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Florence Derby Graham, also known as Mrs.
	Alexander E. Graham, writes to Howard S. F. Randolph about the fire
	that burned down "Klein Aber Mein" house. January 18, 1945.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Charlotte R. Dennis responded to a request in
	the paper from Mrs. Frank L., sending her photographs. April 11.
	Letter. Daniel M. Hammak responded to a letter from Howard S. F.
	Randolph about the early history of La Jolla. Jully 13, 1944.
Correspondence	Letter. Howard S. F. Randolph asks Harry L. Hanson regarding
(2:2)	information from Bill Zader about Reverend Trowbridge of the First
	Advent Church. Includes handwritten response. March 7, 1947.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Addie P. Terrill describes people from Mr.
	Terrill's childhood and their connections to the Botsford family. June
	16, 1943.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Jesse Albert Locke sent a letter from Mr. Davis
	about the naming of La Jolla to Howard S. F. Randolph. Mentions a
	book by Mrs. Lee.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Jesse Albert Locke shared facts about the
	Catholic Church of Mary Star of the Sea in La Jolla. April 27, 1943.
	Letter. Emil Ludwig compares the La Jolla Landscape to Lago Maggiore.
	February 4, 1946.
	Letter. W. Irving McNair details his first visit to San Diego and La Jolla
	with Mrs. Babcock. September 10, 1942.
	Letter. Possible George Kenline, assistant to the superintendent of the
	city of San Diego, disclosed records of burials at Mt. Hope Cemetery of
	the Mills family. July 11, 1942.
	Reply Card. Oz from the Tribune-Sun informs Howard S. F. Randolph
	about Rose Hartwick Thorpe, Edward Y. Barnes, Mrs. Mary Fay, and
	Franklin Barnes. January 21, 1944. Reply Card. Mrs. Horace E. Rhoads writes to Howard S. F. Randolph
	about the sandcastles his brother Jesse Rhoads made in 1918. April 9,
	1945.
	Letters. Howard S. Fitz Randolph sent two letters, to the Earl of
	Pembroke and the Duke of Portland, asking if anyone in the Herbert
	family had lived in La Jolla. October 22, 1945.
	Letter. The Duke of Portland responded to Howard S. F. Randolph's
	letter, offering that Mr. Herbert was possibly a relative of the Earl of
	rector, offering that Mr. Herbert was possibly a relative of the Earl of

Pembroke. November 12, 1945. Letter. Mary B. Ritter writes of the photographs she intends to send to Howard S. F. Randolph. "January 14, 1943". Letter. (Incomplete) Possibly written by Mary B. Ritter about the photographs regarding the La Jolla Club House and the Aquarium. She mentions Miss Tillie Genter and Mrs. Calloway. Reply Card. T. W. Robertson writes about Harwood House and Beach, mentioning Mr. Kelsey and Mr. Mills. February 17, 1943. Reply Card. Malcolm G. Rogers reports that all correspondence to the San Diego Museum of Man will be delayed due to the changing exhibits. March 17, 1943. Letter. (Handwritten) Reply from T. W. Robertson mentioning his retirement, Lin Halliday, Mrs. Burnham, Mrs. Kennedy, Thomas H. Robertson, and "Toots" Martin. June 17, 1946. Letter. Malcolm J. Rogers, acting director of the San Diego Museum of Man, informs Howard S. F. Randolph about the Spanish origins of the name La Jolla. May 24, 1943. Letter. One of the Rochleau brothers replied to Howard S. F. Randolph about the ship, the "Viking". November 10, 1944. Letter. To Mrs. Lotta Russell-Baker regarding a photograph called the "driving of the last spike" the Library has been requesting a copy of. August 4, 1944. Letter. (Handwritten) Florence Bailey Sarsfield enclosed photographs for Howard S. F. Randolph. September 16, 1944. Letter. (Handwritten) Florence Bailey Sarsfield writes about photographs she sent. October 10, 1944. Letter. (Handwritten) Florence Bailey Sarsfield writes to Howard S. F. Randolph about her research into La Jolla's history. September 19, 1945. Letter. Howard S. F. Randolph enclosed articles about Miss Sawyer and the library in a letter to Miss Smith. Also mentions the Brown Military Academy. July 27, 1944. Article. "Miss Florence Sawyer" A timeline of her life from 1870 to Article. Excerpts from the San Diego Union from 1899 regarding Miss Florence Sawyer. Letter. Ruth B. Lane from Sunset Magazine informs Howard S. F. Randolph that they could not find his photograph. August 2, 1944. Letter. Archibald C. Talboy informs Howard S. F. Randolph of the important names involved in the La Jolla Tennis Tournament. Mentions the Tilden exhibition in 1925. November 5, 1945. Letter. Dorothea J. Vinton relays that all the information she has on Mrs. Mills and the Woman's Club is in the diary she sent to the Historical Committee. July 22, 1944. Letter. W. A. White from the Emporia Gazette writes about the Mills

family in Emporia in the 1880s. February 20, 1943.
Letter. Mary B. Ritter tells of her struggles with her health but informs
Howard S. F. Randolph of her and her husband's willingness to help.
Letter. Samuel Copp Worthen found no record of Richard M. Mills in
the genealogy of Captain Eligood Mills. September 4, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Samuel Copp Worthen lists sources for Howard
S. F. Randolph to use in his book. August 7-19, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Samuel Copp Worthen asks to receive credit in
the book for information he gathered on the McGilvery family.
September 16, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Samuel Copp Worthen notes what information
he collected from the <i>History of Stockton Springs</i> (1908), Baujou
Historical Magazine, et al. September 12, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Marion Mudgett Williams, also known as Mrs.
James Abernathy Williams, sent Howard S. F. Randolph a detailed
letter of the Mudgett family history, including a hand drawn family
tree. Letter I. M. Hart informs Samuel Conn Worthon about Froeman
Letter. L. M. Hart informs Samuel Copp Worthen about Freeman McGilvery's life during the Civil War, which he forwarded to Howard S.
F. Randolph. September 17, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Samuel Copp Worthen retells what he found on
McGilvery. August 29, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Samuel Copp Worthen, half-brother of Harold W.
Worthen, mentions the <i>History of Stockton Springs</i> and "David Libbey:
Penobscot Woodsman and River-Diver". August 23, 1942.
Letter. Archibald "Archie" C. Talboy mentions his corrections to a copy
he was sent by Howard S. F. Randolph.
Letter. (Handwritten) Lena Holliday Yandeau, also known as Mrs. Fred
Yandeau, writes to Howard S. F. Randolph about the Mills family and
her own memories of La Jolla. September 15, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Lena Holiday Yandeau replies to Howard S. F.
Randolph's questions on her knowledge of La Jolla families. October
23, 1942.
Letter. (Handwritten) Lena Holiday Yandeau sent prints and
photographs relevant to Randolph's inquiry. April 30, 1943.
Letter. (Handwritten) Lena Holiday Yandeau relays what she knows
about the Spear family. December 6, 1944.
Letter. (Handwritten) Nelle S. Hamilton, also known as Mrs. Robert S.,
thanks Howard S. F. Randolph on behalf of the La Jolla Woman's Club
for his help in their Fiftieth Anniversary Celebration. May 2, 1944.
Letter. Howard S. F. Randolph asked the editor of the North Shores
Sentinel about an article they wrote called "An Appeal to Old Timers"
on May 21, 1899. September 27, 1950. Letter. (Handwritten) Louis Piers De Boer sent Howard S. F. Randolph
information about the Spear family and their genealogy. January 30,
information about the spear family and their genealogy, january 50,

	1945.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Louis Piers De Boer sent Howard S. F. Randolph
	an excerpt from the Los Angeles Newspaper on February 4 on the
	death of Mrs. Julia Hannah Spear on February 3, 1892. February 3,
	1945.
	Note. K. H. Gates sent Howard S. F. Randolph sources about the
	railroads in La Jolla. December 1, 1942.
	Letter. (Union Title Insurance and Trust Company) Frank G. Forward
	asserts that the Presbyterian Church was in the photograph of the
	"little brown church". July 7, 1947.
Research Notes	Article. "History of Fourth Church of Christ, Scientist" History of the
(1:2)	Christian Science Church in La Jolla compiled by Katharine J. Smith.
(1.2)	September 10, 1945.
	Ordinance. (No. 7056) Reprinted ordinance regarding the regulation of
	bathing suits in certain areas of La Jolla Park proposed by the
	President of the Common Council L. J. Wilde on June 25, 1917.
	Notes. (Handwritten) Howard S. F. Randolph possibly outlined the
	Cavendish Bentinck genealogy from 1738 to 1907.
	List. "Check" List of topics to research, includes annotations. Circa
	1940s.
	List. (Handwritten) "Information Wanted" Incomplete list of questions
	to inquire about.
	List. "List of Persons Who Might Contribute Material or Items to the
	Library Committee on Historical Research" Includes names and
	addresses.
	Genealogical Record. "The Ancestry of Ellen Morrill Mills" Includes
	genealogy of the Andrews, Morrill, Griffin, and McGilvery families.
	Compiled after 1927.
	Note. (Handwritten) List of names of people who sent flowers or
	attended the funeral on September 21, 1897.
	Note. (Handwritten) Series of names of people related to Ellen Morrill
	Mills, including dates and addresses.
	Note. (Handwritten) Information regarding the connections between
	the Morrill Mills family and the Terrill Botsford family.
	Page. Dedication page from Howard S. F. Randolph's book, including an
	excerpt from the La Jolla Journal on patriotism from November 15,
	1918.
	Map. Map of La Jolla from a newspaper with annotations referring to
	the landscape from 1887.
	Map. Map of La Jolla from a newspaper with annotations that divide it
	into sectors between 1254 and 1289.
	Map. Map of La Jolla from a newspaper with annotations that section
	off areas from 1 to 59.
	Map. Hand drawn map of the intersections of Prospect Street, Franklyn
	Place, Lincoln Avenue, Wall Street, and Grand Avenue from 1888 to
	race, mileon Avenue, wan su eet, and Grand Avenue nom 1000 to

1921.
Notes. (Handwritten) "Woman's Club" Incomplete list of events that happened each year from 1894 to 1943.
Document. (San Diego Union) "A Bargain for Some One "La Jolla" For Sale" Newspaper clipping mentioning a famous resort and Charles Hubbell. Possibly printed either on March 9, 1882, or September 16,
1883.
Note. (San Diego Union) Newspaper excerpt about Samuel and Daniel Sizer and their vineyard from March 31, 1869. Found in W.D.'s notes from 1935.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) Newspaper excerpt on Bill Powell from April 30, 1887.
Map. Hand drawn map of the hotel grounds near the intersection of Franklyn Place and Grand Avenue. Includes annotations referring to articles from the San Diego Union.
Note. (Handwritten) Genealogy of Frau Vou Bowsky and his descendants including Anna Held.
Note. (Handwritten) Information about the children of August and Marie Held, specifically their daughter Anna Held. Possibly compiled in the 1940s.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) "Watch for the Dates" Newspaper excerpt on the La Jolla Park Hotel from April 2, 1894.
List. Possible typed copy of a previous handwritten note.
Note. (Evening San Diegan-Sun) "By Rail to La Jolla" Newspaper excerpt from May 15, 1894.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diegan-Sun) "Pavilion for La Jolla" Newspaper excerpt on the Pacific Beach road's pavilion from May 8, 1894.
Note. (San Diego Union) Newspaper excerpt about the La Jolla Hotel from May 16, 1894, mentioning L. A. Wright, Joseph S. Bachman, and Emma Harris
Note. (Handwritten) (Evening San Diegan-Sun) Ad on the San Diego, Pacific Beach, and La Jolla Railway, showing times and stops from June 4, 1894.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) Series of newspaper excerpts about the railroad from June 9, 1894, to January 1, 1907.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) Newspaper excerpts on the La Jolla Park resort from April 30-May 8, 1887.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) "Excitement at La Jolla" Newspaper excerpt from June 16, 1894, on the La Jolla resort's
performances, mentioning Hazel Keyes, monkey Yan Yan, and aeronaut Professor Romeo.
Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) "Foresters at La Jolla" Newspaper excerpt on the American Order of Foresters picnic on June 15, 1894.

	Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) "Delay Avoided" Newspaper
	excerpt regarding how Superintendent Boyd warded off an injunction from June 19, 1894.
	List. (Handwritten) "Past Presidents Woman's Club" List of names of
	past presidents of the Woman's Club from 1894 to 1918.
	List. "Presbyterian Church" Timeline of events in the Presbyterian Church's history from 1889 to 1942. Circa 1940s.
	Document. Hand drawn chart that lists the businesses and structures on Silverado Street. August 11, 1942.
	Page. "The Old Ladies of La Jolla" Draft from Howard S. F. Randolph's book on the Old Ladies of La Jolla.
	Page. "The Library" Draft from Howard S. F. Randolph's book on the La Jolla Library. Includes information about Anna Held on the back.
	Page. "Banks" Draft from Howard S. F. Randolph's book on the history of banking in La Jolla.
	List. "San Diego Union" List of articles from the San Diego Union regarding the construction of cottages in La Jolla. Articles dated from August 23-30, 1894.
	Page. "The Railroad" Draft from Howard S. F. Randolph's book on
	railroads. On back, includes two articles from the San Diego Union
	about the establishment of a post office and a church. Articles dated
	September 20 and July 20, 1894. Note. (Handwritten) (San Diego Union) Newspaper excerpt on the
	funeral services for Mrs. Eliza Elliot Jones, mother of Mrs. C. S. Dearborn from March 21, 1899.
	List. (Handwritten) "R.E. Transfers" Includes a list of names and dates.
	Note. (Handwritten) "Directory San Diego" List of names and their addresses from 1887 to 1897.
	Letter. (Handwritten) Nelle S. Hamilton, also known as Mrs. Roberts, sent Howard S. F. Randolph a list of the Presidents of the La Jolla Woman's Club. September 1, 1944.
	List. "Past Presidents of The La Jolla Woman's Club" from 1894 to 1943. Compiled by Miss Hugus and Laura S. Crandall. August 29, 1944. Notes. (Handwritten) Samuel Copp Worthen compiled information on
	the Libby family, Belfast marriages, and Stockton Springs. List. "A Chronological List of Authors of Letters Contained in This
	Notebook" Poem. "Highway Signs" Composed by Richard Brachenbuy in 1939.
Research Notes (2:2)	Note. (Handwritten) Quote from La Jolla Light article. August 6, 1929.
(2.2)	Note. Details the life of Mrs. Catherine Howard Spear, her daughter Mrs. Julia Hannah Spear, Giles Spear, Carver Spear, Frank Spear, Molly H. Pease, Kate Daly, Florence Sawyer, and other relatives.
	Page. Rough draft of the section on Mrs. Catherine Howard Spear and Mrs. Julia Hannah Spear.

Note. "Excerpts from the La Jolla column in the San Diego Union for 1899" Regarding Miss Florence Sawyer. April 2-June 4, 1899.
Page. Rough draft of the section on Mrs. John Ransome Bransby, formerly Miss Florence Sawyer, and her donations to the original library building in honor of Catherine Howard Spear.
Note. Genealogy Miss Florence Sawyer, Catherine Howard Spear, and Julia Hannah Spear.
Report of Death. (Copy) For Catherine Howard Spear on March 20, 1899. December 20, 1944.
Note. (Handwritten) Quote from a newspaper article from the Los Angeles Times on March 22, 1899, regarding the death of Catherine Howard Spear.
List. List of seven questions regarding the Spear family and events in La Jolla History.
Note. (Handwritten) "Milli Diary March 11, 1899" Lists the people who attended a party held by "Mother", Livy, and Nellie in honor of Mrs. Frank Moore.
Notes. (Handwritten) Louis Piers De Boer wrote a detailed summary of the Spear family history. Possibly 1945.
Note. List of articles and letters with information pertinent to Randolph's book.
Note. (2 Duplicate) "Half-Minute Interviews. San Diego Union." Between August 9, 1932, and February 24, 1935.
Note. "Pictures Wanted" List of photographs wanted for the book.
Note. "St. James-by-theSea" [sic] Includes two articles from the San Diego Union from March 9, 1908, and October 18, 1909, about the dedication services.
List. (Handwritten) Chronological index of people, their birth and death dates, and their professions.
Note. (Handwritten) "Virginia" Possible quotes from Eliza Virginia Scripps.
List. (Handwritten) "Celebrities" List of famous celebrities and their birth dates.
List. Quotes from the San Diego Union about various topics. Published between January 15, 1906, and December 12, 1915.
Note. "Early Gas and Electric Service in La Jolla" Information regarding the gas and electric services first established in La Jolla.
List. (Handwritten) "Hospital" List of events associated with the hospital in chronological order from July 27, 1916, to June 23, 1933.
Note. "An Ordinance Regulating the Wearing of Bathing Suits and Prohibiting Bathers From Loitering in La Jolla"
Note. "Covering the Business Section" Article from the Eastern Medical Journal of the San Diego Evening Tribune about the ordinance against people loitering in their bathing suits.
Note. (Handwritten) Excerpt from the La Jolla Journal about Mary

Stoddard Patchen Snyder (Mrs. Edward Snyder) from January 14, 1926
Note. (Handwritten) Information from the La Jolla Journal about Dr.
John A. Young from February 10, 1927.
Note. (Handwritten) Quote from the La Jolla Journal from October 18,
1927, about the first merchandise store established by George W.
Chase, who later was joined by William French Ludington.
Drawing. Sibler Sellow's plan of the bank layout for the robbery of
December 10, 1928.
Note. "La Jolla Tennis Championship" Article about the history of the
Annual La Jolla Championship Tennis Tournament.
Note. (Handwritten) Quotes from the newspaper articles from the San
Diego Union regarding a burglary, the carnival street fair to benefit the
Red Cross, and a play called the "The Third Degree". Published
between September 19, 1914, and July 6, 1918.
Note. "Hotel Register" Chronological list of guests and events hosted at
the hotel from August 14, 1895, to June 4, 1899.
Page. "Moving Pictures" Rough draft of the section on the history of
moving pictures in La Jolla.
Note. Information compiled by Historian Sarah A. Taylor on the history
of the La Jolla Woman's Club.
Article. The anonymous author wrote about her personal experience
coming to La Jolla with her family. Probably after 1945.
Note. (Handwritten) "Mills Cliches" Information possibly gathered by
Mr. Freeman Kelley.
Notes. (Handwritten) List of land sales and their buyers from the late 1860s until 1900.
List. (Handwritten) Chronological list of events happening in La Jolla
from 1887 to 1926.
Note. (Handwritten) "Hans Kennedy" Titles of articles from the San
Diego Union referring to Hans Kennedy from 1889 to 1902.
Note. (Handwritten) Reference to articles from the San Diego Union
about the Rhodes family from 1896 to 1899.
Poem. "La Jolla" published by the San Diego Daily World on February
14-15, 1874.
Newspaper. (La Jolla Journal) "La Jolla Hoys" Poem about La Jolla
printed on August 29, 1919, and reprinted July 16, 1942.
Note. (3 Duplicates) "La Jolla Hoys" Typed copy of poem from La Jolla
Journal from August 29, 1919.
Program. Includes future program dates and the names of the
committee chairmen of the Woman's Club. 1971-1972.
Poem. (2 Duplicates) "Curfew Must Not Ring To-Night" Poem by Rose
Hartwick Thorpe.
Poem. "La Jolla" Poem published by the San Diego "Daily World"
describing La Jolla as a paradise from February 15, 1874.
Note. (Handwritten) A family tree including the Mills, Mudgett,

	McGilvery, Kelley, and Griffin family members.
	Note. (Handwritten) a chart with the birth and death dates of George Webster Heald, Caroline Frances, Alida May, Lillian Hines, Frances
	Blanchard, Sidney Hall, et al.
	Note. (Handwritten) Series of events and their corresponding dates regarding banks.
	Newspapers. (San Diego Union) "Body of Woman Found on Beach" and "Mrs. Melicent Humason Lee Rites To Be Held Saturday" write about the death of Mrs. Lee and her funeral services. October 7, 1943.
	Article. "Salt Water Boy Pi-yuck of the West Coast" Announcement for a book published by Melicent Humason Lee about a Native American boy named Pi-yuck. "June 1941".
	Note. "Pictures of La Jolla in Herbert Fitch collection" List of prints from the Herbert Fitch collection.
	List. "A Chronological List of Materials as it Appears in This Notebook" Includes an index of what the book contains.
Binder 1	Binder. A collection of pages from the 1946 print of <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> (pp 1-15, 23) including annotations and additional photographs.
Binder 4	Binder. A collection of pages from the 1946 print of <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> (pp 64-70, 77, 80, 83-84) including additional photographs of people and places mentioned in the book.
Binder 5	Binder. A collection of pages from the 1946 print of <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> (pp 89-90, 93-102) including annotations and additional photographs.
Binder 6	Binder. A collection of pages from the 1946 print of <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> (pp 107-111, 113-115) including annotations and additional photographs.
Binder 7	Binder. A collection of pages from the 1946 print of <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> (pp 117-128, 130) including annotations and additional photographs.

DB003 – Howard S. F. Randolph Collection Box 2

Howard S. F.	
Randolph -	
Container:	Book
	Newspaper. (La Jolla Light) Historical edition on the history of La Jolla, mentioning the Scripps Institution of Oceanography, Atheneum, Scripps Medical Institutions, La Jolla Historical Society, Town Council, Ellen Browning Scripps, Eliza Virginia Scripps, Women's Club, La Jolla Museum of Contemporary Art, Green Dragon Colony, and La Jolla Garden Club. October 21, 1971.
	Book. (Howard S. F. Randolph) <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> . Personal copy with corrections by Randolph. December 4, 1946.
	Book. (Howard S. F. Randolph) La Jolla Year by Year. 1946.
	Book. (Howard S. F. Randolph) La Jolla Year by Year. November 21, 1946.
	Book. (Carol Olten, Rudy Vaca, and the La Jolla Historical Society) <i>Then & Now La Jolla.</i> Arcadia Publishing. 2011.
	Book. (Howard S. F. Randolph) <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> . Personal copy including annotations and newspaper cutouts. November 17, 1955.
	Book. (Howard S. F. Randolph) <i>La Jolla Year by Year</i> . 1955.
	Book. (La Jolla Historical Society) Inside La Jolla 1887-1987. 1987.
	Book. (Ed. Davidson and Eddy Orcutt) <i>The Country of Joyous Aspect: A Short History of San Diego, California.</i> Arts and Crafts Press. 1929.
	Book. (Gloria Andújar) <i>La Jolla.</i> Andújar Communication Technologies, Inc. Photographs by Jeremiah Sullivan. 1987.
	Book. (Patricia A. Schaelchlin) <i>La Jolla: The Story of a Community 1887-1987</i> " The Friends of the La Jolla Library. 1988.
	Book. (Trisha J. Ratledge) <i>The Bishop's School: 100 Years and Beyond</i> . Reedy Press. 2008.
	Booklet. (James Britton) "The Art of Living in La Jolla" Photographs by John Waggaman. 1965.